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SUMMARY:

Senate Bill 809 would amend the Health Care False Claim Act to exempt certain acts from
being considered violations of the prohibition against kickbacks and bribes.

Section 4 of the act provides that a person who solicits, offers, pays, or receives a kickback or
bribe in connection with furnishing goods or services for which payment is or may be made in
whole or in part by a health care corporation or health care insurer, or who receives a rebate of
a fee or charge for referring an individual to another person for the furnishing of health care
benefits, is guilty of a felony punishable by imprisonment for up to four years, a fine of up to
$50,000, or both.

Section 4a provides that the prohibition in section 4 does not apply to a rebate or discount from
a drug manufacturer or from a company that licenses or distributes the drugs of a drug
manufacturer to a consumer for the consumer’s use of a drug manufactured or licensed or
distributed by the drug manufacturer or company. The prohibition also does not apply to a
monetary payment from a drug manufacturer to a consumer, the consumer's health
professional, or a vendor that has a contract with the drug manufacturer, for a health care
service that the prescribing information of a qualified drug requires or recommends for
initiating drug therapy.

The bill would amend the exception in section 4a to apply when the drugs are for the benefit
of a consumer and to apply to the administration of a drug (in addition to use of a drug),
including for consumer cost-sharing requirements for the administration or drug.

Administration, as used in that instance, would mean injection, infusion, or similar
means of application.

MCL 752.1004
FISCAL IMPACT:

The bill would not have an appreciable fiscal impact on any unit of state or local government.
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